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School Closed on Monday  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 16th September 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

School Closed on Monday 

Queensgate Foundation Primary School will be closed on Monday 19th September in line with other 
schools to mark the occasion of the funeral of HRH Queen Elizabeth II.  In assemblies this week we 
talked about this being a momentous occasion. 

We look forward to seeing the children on Tuesday 20th September at 8:40am. 

 

PTFA AGM 

On Tuesday 20th September the PTFA are holding their AGM at 1:30pm in the training room.  It is very 
important that people attend this event otherwise the PTFA will not be able to continue to function 
and raise funds for the school.  Please come along. 

 

Out and About 

Please make sure your child is dressed appropriately for out and about. 

 

Someone Else Picking Up Your Children? 

 

We have sent a text message this week reminding you about protocols for picking up.  If Mum, Dad, 
carers or pre-arranged child minders are not collecting then you MUST let the teacher know in the 
morning or call through to the office if it is to be someone else collecting, including grandparents.  
This is for safeguarding reasons.  Please do not be upset if a teacher refuses to release a child - they 
are just following policy and checking whether it is safe to release the child.  Thank you for support 
and understanding in this matter. 

 

Age Restrictions - TV shows, Films and Games 

 

We have had various reports of children watching Stranger Things.  Please 
note that this is certified as suitable for 15 years and over.  Also some        
children are talking about their TikTok accounts - which is age rated as 13.  
Please be mindful that age restrictions are there for very good reasons.  We 
will be publishing some links to support parents with this in future           
newsletters. 
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Out & About 

The Out and About group from Year 2 visited the Dragon Tree in Brighstone Copse on Tuesday    
morning. The children will be learning about habitats within their Science lessons this half term. We 
discussed what a habitat was and what living things need to survive. The children designed and made 
their own creatures using clay and natural materials from the forest. They confidently explained 
what type of habitat their creature would live in, what it would eat, shelter it needed and about it’s 
babies. They enjoyed crossing the stream using the stepping stones and trying out the tyre swing 
too!  

Next half term our Year 3 children will be learning about the Stone Age in History. In readiness, the 
3PT Out and About team hiked up to the Longstone at Mottistone, on Tuesday afternoon, to see 
the Neolithic standing stones. The stones once stood as a gateway to a burial ground or long barrow,  
believed to be aligned with west-east and used as a place to worship the sun and moon. The children 
were all very enthusiastic and enjoyed the walk despite the heavy rain! Well done 3PT.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The 4BM Out and About children had a tour of Briddlesford Farm on  Wednesday morning. The     
children have been learning about land use in Geography as well as farming, distribution and food 
miles. Chris Griffiths explained how the farm is run, the diary and meat production and what they sell 
in their shop, in addition to other shops that stock their produce. The children were able to meet the 
calves, dairy girls, ‘teenagers’ and bulls. They were shown where and how the cows are milked too. 
In Science, the children will be learning about the human body, digestive system and teeth - we drew 
comparisons between cows, other animals and humans.  
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On Wednesday afternoon half of 1CE went Out and About to Seaview beach and Quay Rocks. The 
children hunted for shells with holes in and found lots of slipper limpets, scallop shells and whelks. 
They enjoyed threading them onto wool to create their own necklaces as well as using tools to make 
holes in other shells. The children had fun exploring the shoreline then listened to some seaside    
stories as they watched the tide come in.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Out and About next week… 
 
Please ensure your child is wearing old play clothes (nothing new or special), waterproof coat 
(waterproof trousers too if they have some) and wellies/ walking boots/ old trainers in a named bag.  
 
Tuesday 20th September am - 2KA 
Brighstone Forest 
Leo, Mia, Callum, Ayia, Theo, Layla, Freddie, Lille-Mae, Nathan, Arlo, Jamie, Milana and Kingsley.  
 
Tuesday 20th September pm - 3AH 
Longstone at Mottistone 
Christopher, Tyler, Harvey, Lily, Zayn, Caiden, Dylan, Malaika, Tayla, Joshua, Harvey, Logan E, Logan F 
and Scarlett. 
 
Wednesday 21st September am - 4MC 
Briddlesford Farm 
Children must wear wellies on the farm. Please let school know if your child does not have any and 
would like to borrow some.  
Xachary, Maizy, Bradley, Harley, Thomas, Halle, Logan, Braiden, Elanor, Emmy, Jonny, Grace and 
Amy.  
 
Wednesday 14th September pm - 1SG 
Beach 
Ellis, Amelia-Lily, Joe, Marleigh-Rose, Macie, Ava, Harry N, Edward, Arlo, Logan, Clay, Isabelle, Theo 
and Milania.  

London Marathon 

Many parents will know me as the short one trying to run around East Cowes, but on the 2nd October I will be running the 
London Marathon in memory of mine and Tara’s dad (Jude Butler, Maria and Elvis Shaw’s grandad) who suddenly passed 
away last year to a Cardiac Arrest. I will be running for charity and hoping to raise money for the British Heart Foundation 
who’s research has helped to reduce deaths from heart and circulatory diseases by more than half and by 2030, they 
want to see advances across the spectrum of heart and circulatory diseases; to prevent these conditions from developing 
and those with existing conditions to have better, longer lives. Any donation however small will be much appreciated and 
hopefully I can do him proud’.  Thank you.  
 
The link for my donation page: British Heart Foundation: Natasha Colebrook - London Marathon (enthuse.com)  

https://tcslondonmarathon.enthuse.com/pf/natasha-colebrook-dd1ae
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QUEENSGATE SPORT ROUNDUP 
Year 6 Boys 

On Tuesday, the Year 6 boys played in the Danone cup preliminary round, in the 
hopes of reaching the finals. They had two other schools to compete with,           
consisting of two eight-minute matches. The first game was against Binstead, and 

after a hard-fought game and some fantastic saves from Oliver P, the game finished 0-0. The second 
game was against Dover Park and even though Zak T made some brilliant tackles with Oliver P    
blocking shots left-right and centre, the team lost 1-0. The team showed great perseverance and will 
look to improve upon this for their next game. 

Year 4 Boys 

On Wednesday, the Year 4 boys team took on Cowes Primary in a league match. In the first half, the 
boys had to dig deep against a tough Cowes team, but after Johny W and Denys Y scored a couple of 
goals each, the team walked in at half time with a 4-0 lead. The boys came out for the second half and 
displayed a great team performance to not only score another goal, but to secure a 5-0 win! This was 
the teams first match together and they showed great teamwork to get across the line and achieve a 
well-deserved win. 

Year 6 Girls 

On Thursday, the Year 6 girls team travelled to Ryde to take on Ryde school and Greenmount. The 
games were only 10 minutes long, which made each game very tight. The girls faced Greenmount in 
their first match and after a superb goal from Lottie Ronan and some brilliant defending by Katie D, 
the girls beat Greenmount 1-0. Ryde school was the teams next opponent and the game was a     
thriller! Unfortunately, the team went 2-0 down after some fantastic team goals from Ryde, however 
the girls showed great resilience to battle back and get themselves a well-deserved goal. Sadly, the 
full-time whistle was blown and the girls lost the game 2-1. This was the first time these girls had 
played together as a team and they were amazing, they will look to carry this good form on for the 
rest of the season.  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

 

BANK HOLIDAY 

Sausage and Mash 
with Gravy 

Roast Turkey with 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Beef Lasagne with a 
Garlic and Herb 
Bread Wedge 

Golden Fish Fingers 
and Chips 

 Mild Chickpea and 
Potato Curry 

Quorn Roast with 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Veggie Lasagne 
served with a Garlic 

and Herb Bread 
Wedge 

Tomato Veggie 
Burger with Chips 

 Broccoli and Peas Carrots and Cabbage Green Beans and 
Sweetcorn 

Baked Beans and 
Peas 

 Orange Shortbread 
with Fruit Slices 

Raspberry Yoghurt 
Cake 

Fruity Chocolate 
Brownie 

Vanilla Ice Cream 

Please note that all meals are subject to change due to availability of  produce.  

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 
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Attendance  

 

It is hugely important that the children come to school everyday as 
the lessons build on from each other. If your child is not well 
please telephone the school office and let them know the reason 
for the absence, this should be followed up with an email or note 
to office@queensgateprimary.co.uk  

If you would like leave of absence for an alternative reason to illness you must complete a leave of 
absence form (at least 14 days in advance of absence), these can be found in the school foyer. 

 

Remember that good attendance will help your child to succeed at school.  We asked the children in 
assembly ‘Why is good attendance so important?’  This is what they came up with: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We couldn’t agree more with the children! 

 

Persistent Absence - is described by the Government as attendance below 90%.  This equates to 19 
days or more of absence a year or 100+ lessons missed.  If a child’s attendance drops below 90% this 
could lead to them becoming a safeguarding concern.  This could also result in the authority taking 
legal action against parents, resulting in a fine or court appearance.   

 

   Whole School Attendance this week is 96.59%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1SG with 98.47%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week 3Pt with 98.15%  
 

Let’s see, as it’s only four days next week, if we can get most classes to 100%! 

Why is good attendance 
so important? 

Being part of the community 

Playtimes with your friends 

You learn more 

Helps your intelligence 

Helps you get a better life 

Helps you get a job 

Makes you resilient 

Gives you increased confidence 

So you know the things you 
need to know 

Being safe 

Won’t miss work and 
have to catch up 

Helps with anxiety 

Grows your brain 

mailto:office@queensgateprimary.co.uk
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Mr Chubb has started his Senior Mental Health Lead (SMHL) Training via the Carnegie School of       
Education.  Anything relevant for parents will be communicated via this page and texts where          
appropriate.  This page will be updated to signpost parents for either their own mental wellbeing, or 
help with their child’s.  First stop is always the school team - Mrs Jeffers, Mr Chubb, Mrs Grant and 
Mrs Sillito are good starting points.  Bea Morris (introduced to you in last week’s newsletter 09/09/22) 
is also a great resource—please make referrals through the school in the first instance. 

 

Below are some adult services that can be contacted if you would prefer to talk to someone             
discretely: 

 

Urgent mental health support:  

NHS 111 

  

Isle Talk IAPT (Isle of Wight adult mental health service) 

01983 532860 

Monday to Friday 9-4:30 

https://www.iow.nhs.uk/our-services/mental-health-services/isle-talk.htm 

  

Samaritans (helpline) 

116 123 

24/7 

Email Jo@samaritans.org (replies in 24 hours) 

samaritans.org 

  

Shout (helpline) 

TEXT 'SHOUT' TO 85258 

24/7 

giveusashout.org 

  

Mind (Helpline) 

0300 123 3393 

Mind.org.uk  

 

Don’t forget we have a sleep workshop happening on 29th September—see the poster on the next 
page for more details. 

https://www.iow.nhs.uk/our-services/mental-health-services/isle-talk.htm
mailto:Jo@samaritans.org
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Totally RAD Music Lessons 

All children in Year 1 – Year 6 will have brought home a letter this week about instrumental music   
lessons available in school provided by Totally Rad Music Company. We still have space for more    
children to enrol for either small group of individual music lessons. (NB. These are lessons parents 
pay for.) Sign up is easy using the QR code on the letter. 

For those parents who have already enrolled their children, lessons are due to start on Friday 23rd 
September and Totally Rad will contact you directly to let you know when your child’s lesson will be 
each week. Class teachers will know when children are timetabled for their music lessons but         
children in KS2 should know when their lesson is and take responsibility for excusing themselves from 
class and getting to the music room for their lessons promptly.      Mrs W Webb 

Choir Club 

Choir Club begins in the Music Room on Tuesday 20th September. We have already been asked to 
take part in another service at Newport Minster on Monday 3rd October which celebrates the start of 
the legal year. We only have two choir practices before this event to prepare a new piece so come 
along prepared to work hard and get ready to learn words at home! Here is a link to the song we will 
be learning so you can start getting to know the tune and lyrics: https://youtu.be/pN4tPkX0MG0 

There is also a good chance of getting out to sing in the community around the Christmas period and 
possibly another event at Osborne House this year so why not give it a go? 

I’m looking forward to seeing old and new members of the choir this term.    Mrs W Webb  

Fiddle Toys and Chews 

Quite a few children are bringing in their own fiddle toys and chews.  If a child requires a fiddle toy 
due to a sensory need and this has been discussed with Mrs Grant, then the school will provide a   
fiddle toy that will stay in school.  This is the same for the chew too - especially as we don’t want 
germs coming in and going out of the school on such a device.  Thank you for your support in the 
matter. 

Play Equipment 

Please remind your children that they should never go on the play equipment before or after school.  
We sought advise from the local authority and the advise they give to all schools is the following:  
“This equipment must only be used under strict supervision within school hours and term 
time.      Unauthorised use is prohibited and will constitute a trespass". 

And finally… 

Although for a very sad reason please enjoy the extra long weekend.  If any children are adversely 
affected by the funeral on Monday, please encourage them to express this during their circle time 
check in on Tuesday morning.                                                                                                                           
Remember, to read, chat and play with your children and we look forward to seeing them all on  
Tuesday. 

Best wishes, 

 
 

Samantha Sillito  

 Headteacher  

https://youtu.be/pN4tPkX0MG0
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PTFA News 
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